
UNITED STATES 
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION 

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20555-0001 

April 25, 2025 

The Honorable Gerald E. Connolly 
Ranking Member Committee on Oversight 
and Government Reform 

United States House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 

Dear Representative Connolly: 

On behalf of the U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission (NRC), I write to complete the 
response to your March 10, 2025, letter regarding the Office of Personnel Management (OPM) 
memorandum dated February 27, 2025, requiring agencies to report the use of official time for 
labor union activities in fiscal year (FY) 2024. As requested, enclosed is the NRC's submission 
to OPM with the information required by April 1, 2025. Specifically, this enclosure includes the 
position descriptions for the employees listed in Tab B of our March 31, 2025, response who 
reported the use of official time for labor union activities in FY 2024. 

If you have any questions or need additional information, please contact me or have your 
staff contact Eugene Dacus, Director of the Office of Congressional Affairs, at (301) 415-1776. 

Sincerely, . ~
1 ····-~7/\'\ . 

_G~ .. 
David A. Wright 

Enclosure: 
As stated 

cc: Chairman James Comer 




